

## State of New Jersey

## DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

CHRIS CHRISTIE

Natural and Historic Resources Office of Engineering & Construction

BOB MARTIN Commissioner

KIM GUADAGNO

Lt. Governor.

Rock Ridge Community Club Attn: John Murray P.O. Box 242 Denville, NJ 07834 SEP 0 7 2010

Re:

Rock Ridge Lake Dam, NJ File No. 25-134

Denville Township, Morris County

Dear Mr. Murray:

This is in reference to the extension request received under the July 29, 2010 letter from Greenman-Pedersen Inc for additional time to submit a Conceptual Design Report or to propose a meeting to discuss alternate resolutions for the above referenced dam.

Upon review of the request for an extension, the Bureau of Dam Safety and Flood Control hereby grants an extension to submit a Conceptual Design Report by October 31, 2010. If you wish to schedule a meeting please do so at your earliest convenience to allow sufficient time for your engineer to submit a Conceptual Design Report by October 31, 2010. Also please be reminded that the next Regular Inspection for this dam must be conducted by November 21, 2010.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Sarah Hatala of this office at (609) 984-0859.

Sincerely,

John H. Moyle, P.E., Manager

Bureau of Dam Safety & Flood Control

C: Denville Township Engineer and Clerk Morris County Engineer

Valerie A. Hrabal, P.P., P.E., Greenman-Pederson, Inc.

\\dep-tcshared\\shared\\nhr\\bdsfc\DSS\DATABASE\10\letter\25134s\r10a.doc